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Dear Mr Dolan, 
 
You will be aware that the committee has asked for details on risk assessments conducted by the 
ATSB on previous occasions at Senate Estimates.  At Budget Estimates in May 2012, you were asked 
about the encroachment of non-aviation related infrastructure, and whether or not that elevated any 
risk, in the occurrence of power-loss situations. 
 
Your response was as follows: 
 

Mr Dolan: The short answer is that, in accordance with the risk analysis that we 
undertake, I am not at the point where I share the concern, or not to the extent that you 
clearly do. The number is, say, 242 occurrences over a 10-year period, which is 24 a 
year— 
Senator FAWCETT: For GA. If you include RAA— 
Mr Dolan: for single-engine GA. I would have to confirm the figures on that, but it is 
something like 1.6 million movements each year. Once we look at the likelihood as well 
as the consequence in our risk assessment, we do not see this as a significant safety 
issue.1 

 
The committee would like the ATSB to provide the committee with the protocol, methodology or 
model underpinning the risk analysis taken in these circumstances and the empirical basis of that 
approach including the decision theory on which it is based. It would be appreciated if you could 
provide a response by Thursday 20 September 2012. 
 
If you require any further information, the contact officer is: 
 

Cassimah Mackay 
Research Officer 
Ph. 6277 3514 
cassimah.mackay @aph.gov.au  

 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 
Senator Glenn Sterle 
Chair 

                                                            
1 Committee Hansard, 23 May 2012, pp 84–85. 


